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[bookmark: _heading=h.k3hi7cx8meoy][bookmark: _heading=h.30j0zll][bookmark: _Hlk170217698]Emergency permit to manage hazardous waste
The California Department of Toxic Substances Control (D T S C) has issued an Emergency Permit to University of California, Davis for onsite treatment of an expired chemical at 2201 Environmental Services Lane, Davis, California 95616. The items treated include: two (2) 100-milliliter (mL) containers of Acetaldehyde; one (1) 125-mL container of Furan/Phosphoric Acid; one (1) 250-mL and one (1) 450-mL container of THF Mix’s; one (1) 1-liter (L) container of Triethyl Orthoformate; one (1) 1-L container of Acrylonitrile; two (2) 100-mL containers of Acryloyl Chloride; three (3) 100-mL, one (1) 500-mL, and one (1) 1-L container of Acrylic Acid; one (1) 50-mL container, five (5) 100-mL, one (1) 500-mL, and two (2) 1-L containers of Styrene; one (1) 5-mL and one (1) 100-mL container of Vinyl Pyridine; one (1) 5-gram (g), one (1) 50-g, and two (2) 100-g containers of Benzoyl Peroxide; one (1) 500-g container of 2,2 Azobis (2-(2-Imidazolin-2-y)Propane) Dihydrochloride; one (1) 500-mL container of Ethanol/Picric Acid; and two (2) 500-mL containers of Acetone/Picric Acid; one (1) 1-L container of Picric Acid; two (2) 25-g, one (1) 100-g, and one (1) 500-g container of 2,4 Dinitrophenylhydrazine; one (1) 1-kilogram container of 1-Hydroxybenzotriazole; one (1) 25-g container of Picrylsulfonic Acid; one (1) 250-mL container of N-Nitroso-N-Methyl Urea; and one (1) 10-g, one (1) 50-mL, and one 100-mL container of Sodium Azide.
Clean Harbors Environmental Services (Clean Harbors) has been contracted to conduct the treatment. These chemicals are potentially reactive and unsafe for transport in their present state. The treatment involves the addition of solutions to the containers to stabilize the chemicals. Once the chemicals are treated, they will be transported offsite for proper management. DTSC has determined that these chemicals pose an imminent and substantial endangerment to human health and the environment if not properly managed. Therefore, an Emergency Permit should be issued. This Emergency Permit is effective from December 16, 2024, through February 14, 2025. The Emergency Permit includes measures to minimize any adverse impact to the community and the environment.
DTSC Sacramento Regional Office - Administrative Record, The Emergency Permit, NOE, and the University of California, Davis’ request for this project is available upon request from the Project Manager or for review at the file room located at:

8800 [bookmark: _heading=h.c3zv43wmb3uv] Cal Center Drive, Sacramento, California 95826
(916) 255-3758 (you need an appointment: Monday - Friday, 8:00 AM - 5:00 PM)

[bookmark: _heading=h.2et92p0]Contacts:
Project Manager
Michelle Snapp
Project Manager
Michelle.Snapp@dtsc.ca.gov
(916) 255-3647

Public Outreach
Colette Charles
Public Participation Specialist
Colette.Charles@dtsc.ca.gov
(916) 516-6484

Media
Russ Edmondson
Public Information Officer
Russ.Edmondson@dtsc.ca.gov
(916) 214-2208

About us: DTSC protects California’s people, communities, and environment from toxic substances, to enhance economic vitality by restoring contaminated land, and to compel manufacturers to make safer consumer products.
[bookmark: _heading=h.8kaqd7oazkqf]CEQA: DTSC has determined that the issuance of this permit is exempt from the requirements of CEQA and has filed a Notice of Exemption (NOE) with the State Clearinghouse.
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